
From: Phil Maresco <pmaresco@icloud.com> 

Sent: Monday, January 30, 2017 9:53 PM 

To: Mayor; TrusteeFinger@scarsdale.com; Carl Finger; TrusteeVeron@scarsdale.com; Jane Veron; 

TrusteeSamwick@Scarsdale.com; TrusteeCallaghan@scarsdale.com; Marc Samwick; Matthew 

Callaghan; TrusteeStern@Scarsdale.com; WStern@Scarsdale.com; TrusteePekarek@scarsdale.com; 

dpekarek@scarsdale.com 

Cc: Phil Maresco 

Subject: Article 78 proceeding (Please post on the Website)  
  

Mr Mayor and Scarsdale Village Trustees, 

 

I was shocked to read through the emails sent by our Assessor and exposed in the 

Article 78 complaint. There has surely been unethical and unprofessional conduct; 

and at first glance it appears to me that some activity may have been criminal.  

 

I encourage you to stand with those residents that have opposed the Ryan 

revaluation fraud, and against the deceitful and unethical behaviors exposed. 

Distance yourselves from the Assessor and Village Managers office.  

 

The Village Managers office, through the Village Attorney still refuses to deliver 

emails requested more than 6 months ago under the Freedom of Information Laws. 

Those requests were made by Mayra Kirkendal-Rodriguez. Do not get caught up in 

this conspiracy by refusing to take a stand against it. Use your power as our 

Trustees to direct the Village Managers office and Village Attorney to comply with 

those requests immediately.  

 

Also direct the Village Attorney to stipulate to the Article 78; do not allow the 

Village Attorney to engage in any defense of the most recent Albanese/Ryan work 

which has completely undone the expensive, professional and OPEN process of 

property revaluation done by Tyler Associates in 2014 when some ~ 95% of all 

residents allowed the appraisers into their homes. All that good faith has been lost 

in this most recent "dark of night", "slight of hand" fraudulent attempt to undo the 

Tyler revaluation.  

 

Help restore faith in Scarsdale Village government. Speak out now. It may be too 

late if you delay. 

 

Sincerely 

 

Philip Maresco 

43 Ferncliff Rd 


